
NSTBC Meeting Minutes 

08/13/2012 

Call to Order was at 7:12p.m. 

Officers present were President Walter B. Hollman, Sr., Treasurer Sue Williams, and Sergeant­
At-Arms Arnold Goering. 

The June and July minutes were read by Kia Jones-Scott. A motion was made and seconded to 
accept the minutes with minor corrections and the motion carried. 

Treasurer Sue Williams gave her treasurer's report which indicated that there is $3 0 available. 
The Treasurer is still waiting for Officer Glass to give her the monies from the previous 
organization's bank account. 

Acknowledged Guests: 

Kia Jones-Scott was asked to attend the NSTBC meetings and was offered the position of 
secretary. 

New Addition to the Executive Board: 

The President, after ensuring there was a quorum, asked the Executive Board to vote on 
whether Kia Jones· Scott should be awarded the position of Secretary. Kia briefly introduced 
herself and the skills that she would bring to the Executive Board. The Executive Board named 
Kia Jones· Scott Secretary of NSTBC by unanimous decision. 

Old Business: 

• Treasurer Sue Williams and President Walter Hollman, Sr. were present at R·Biock 
Festival for Voter Registration. 

• Community Activity (School Children Involvement) 
• Community Association Visitation 

• Organization 

New Business: 

o The By-Laws are In the process of being updated prior to filing for SOlC (3). 

o Secretary position closed 

• How to assist Communities form a Community Association. 
• How to assisit Communities form a Citizen's on Patrol. 
• There will be a Forum on August 21, 2012 from 7:00 to 9:00p.m. at the Woodlawn 

Precinct. Officer Glass will be speaking to the member communities. 

It was agreed that we need to know more about the Baltimore County Community 
Associations; whether they are active, hold regularly scheduled meetings, etc. The Community 
Association President, meeting times and location information was shared for most of the 
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communities represented at the meeting (see attendee chart below for a list of communities 
present). 

It was suggested that everyone contact their Community Associations to see if members are 
interested in attending the next NSTBC monthly meeting scheduled for Monday, September 10, 
2012. In this way, we can see what the communities need from NSTBC and can determine if 
citizen patrols or other Initiatives need to be set-up for support. 

We also discussed the possibility of providing food for this meeting; although, we aren't sure of 
how many member communities would be in attendance. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 p.m. 

Attendees: 

President Walter B. Hollman, Sr. Westview Park 

Treasurer Sue Williams Robin Hill 

Secretary Kia Jones-Scott Windsor Mill 

Sergeant-At-Arms Arnold Goering East Catonsville Manor 

August Baumbach Clark Manor 


